
NOTICE TO CONTRACTORS 
REVISED FARMERS’ MARKET BID 

PLUMBING 

 
SEALED BIDS for the plumbing scope of work for a Farmers’ Market structure at 
Lincoln Park in the City of Olean.  Bids will be received at the Office of the Department 
of Public Works, 101 East State Street-Room 206, P.O. Box 668, Olean, NY, 14760, until 
3:30PM on Tuesday, July 31, 2018, and will be publicly opened and read at the time and 
place aforementioned. 
 
Information for bidders, plans and specifications, proposal form, form of contract, etc., 
may be obtained from the Department of Public Works Office, 101 East State Street, 
Olean, NY 14760, telephone (716) 376-5650. 
 
There will be a pre-bid meeting on Tuesday, July 24, 2018, at 10:00am, at the Municipal 
Building, 101 East State Street, Room 211. 
 
Bids must be submitted on the prescribed Proposal Form and must be accompanied by a 
Certified Check or Bid Bond for not less than five (5) percent of the bid.  Each bidder 
shall submit their bid in a sealed envelope marked on the outside thereof:  "BID FOR 
FARMERS’ MARKET (PLUMBING)".   
 
An executed Non-Collusive Bidding Certification shall accompany each proposal.  
Failure to provide this certification will result in not having the bid read.  No bidder may 
withdraw their bid for a period of 45 days after opening.   
 
The City of Olean reserves the right to reject any and all bids, to waive technicalities, or 
to re-advertise for bids, if the best interest of the City of Olean will be served thereby. 

 
ROBERT W. RING, Director 
Department of Public Works 
 
LENS MARTIAL, City Clerk  
 


